
 
 

03/06/22 
 
 
RE: EIA Screening Determination. Carrigaline Transportation and Public Realm Enhancement Plan 
(TPREP) Phase 1A Carrigaline, Co.Cork. The scheme is proposing to introduce traffic management 
changes and public realm works on Main Street in tandem with the provision of a new pedestrian 
and cycle link connecting Bridgemount and Heron’s Wood 
 
 
To whom it concerns, 
 
I have assessed the EIA Preliminary Examination Report (dated 13th April 2022, amended June 2022) 
prepared by Arups in respect of the proposed Part 8 scheme and advise that I concur with the 
findings of the report; that given the nature, scale and location of the proposed development, 
determine that the proposed development would not be likely to have significant effects on the 
environment and that the preparation and submission of an environmental impact report is not 
required.  
 
 
 

 
 
Thomas Watt 
Senior Planner 
 


